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 (3) Naval Medical Center  letter, 14 Aug 24 

    

1.  Pursuant to the provisions of reference (a), Subject, hereinafter referred to as Petitioner, filed 

enclosure (1) with the Board for Correction of Naval Records (Board), requesting correction of 

her military medical record by removing an erroneous entry. 

 

2.  The Board, consisting of , , and  reviewed Petitioner’s 

allegations of error and injustice on 6 March 2025, and pursuant to its regulations, determined 

the corrective action indicated below should be taken on the available evidence of 

record.  Documentary material considered by the Board consisted of the enclosures, relevant 

portions of naval records, and applicable statutes, regulations, and policies. 

 

3.  The Board, having reviewed all of the evidence of record pertaining to Petitioner’s allegations 

of error or injustice, finds as follows: 

 

     a.  Before applying to this Board, Petitioner exhausted all administrative remedies available 

under existing law and regulation within the Department of the Navy. 

 

 b.  During a 25 February 2022 appointment at Naval Medical Center, , Mental 

Health Clinic, Petitioner’s mental health provider indicated in the record’s “Past Psychiatric  

History” that Petitioner had a previous hospitalization.  See enclosure (2)1.   

 

 c.  Petitioner contends the “yes” marking for “previous hospitalization” is in error and is 

preventing her from being able to join the Air Force Reserves.  In support of this contention, the 

mental health provider that made the erroneous entry provided enclosure (3), a letter explaining 

she “incorrectly marked ‘yes’ to a yes or no question about previous hospitalization.”  Further, 

the provider noted that “based on [her] clinical assessment findings at that time, [Petitioner] did 

not have any past problems or therapies for emotional, behavioral, or substance use” and had 

“never had a psychiatric hospitalization.”   

 
1 The medical appointment entry at enclosure (2) is not available in Petitioner’s official military personnel file.   






